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March 21, 2020 

 

Dear Campground Owners: 

 

 Thanks to timely and effective advocacy from the WACO, the Wisconsin Department of 

Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection has decided not to close all campgrounds.  They did 

so because WACO was able to explain that a well-operated campground is reasonably safe for 

guests under guidelines ordered by the Governor.  I am writing this letter because it is essential 

for every campground to appreciate that the Department’s action can be reversed instantly if we 

do not completely follow the guidelines. Health and human life are at issue here! 

 

WACO has received a flood of recommended best practices.  WACO will review these 

and relay them to you.  Every campground is different and needs to implement the safety 

precautions effectively.  Make sure that your staff, especially seasonal staff, are carefully and 

thoroughly oriented to the restrictions that apply.  If facilities or campgrounds cannot be operated 

in a sanitary manner, we urge you to err on the side of human health and close the facilities or 

even the campground.  Please note that policies cannot entirely eliminate risks. 

 

 This season will provide a different camping experience from what you have offered in 

the past.  Communicate with your campers early and clearly so they know what to expect.  It is 

better to give them ample warning than to have them be disappointed when they arrive. 

 

 As stated in my memo from Thursday, March 19, do not make any promises to your 

campers about the results of your efforts.  Just tell them what you will do.  Let them make 

decisions on their own behalf.  No one is in the position to assure anyone that they will be “safe.”  

You can tell your customers that you will be sanitizing the public areas when you know they 

have been used, with approved cleaning chemicals.  No one can tell them doing so is enough to 

prevent contagious diseases. 

 

 We have the chance to have a season for 2020 because Wisconsin campgrounds have a 

good track record of protecting the health and safety of our campers.  We have handled nasty and 

dangerous things for years, such as transfer tanks and greywater.  We have complied with safety  
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standards in managing food preparation.  We know how to be careful.  We have to do that to a 

higher level of fastidiousness than ever before seen in our campgrounds.  There is no margin for 

error.   

 

 Let’s show them what you are capable of doing! 

 

        Sincerely, 

 

        KASIETA LEGAL GROUP, LLC 

 

        Mark B Hazelbaker 
        Mark B. Hazelbaker 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


